Friends of Lawfield
Minutes from meeting
28th January 2021
2pm via Zoom

Attendance:
Lindsay Herriot-Masoka – Chairperson
Carol Ferguson – Secretary
Ita Inkster – Treasurer
Vikki Garden – Treasurer
Zena Diggle – Head Teacher
Apologises:
Charlene Paris, Lynne Kenny

1. Minutes from previous meeting.
Lindsay ran through the minutes from the previous meeting. 
PayPal is set up and has been used for the Christmas build a bear raffle successfully.
Winners of Build a Bear announced and now have prizes.
Recipe book fundraising is still on going.  We will continue to promote asking parents for recipes.
Pupil council is suspended until all full school return at which point, we will start a pupil council update after the monthly meeting.
2. Head teachers report.
Response has been positive from the surveys. 50 responses have been downloaded and a breakdown given.
No staffing news. All staff are working either in school or remotely.
School will update on school return once this has been announced by the first minister Nicola Sturgeon.


3. Home Schooling
Zena asked how it was felt home schooling was going. They are looking to include more live chats including a possible chat room for the P7 children during break so those in school and home schooling can keep in touch.  
Council is looking at a program which will allow children to write over documents online to save printing, or photos having to be uploaded of some tasks.
4. Parent council chairs meetings
These are held roughly every 4/6 weeks and Lindsay attends as many as possible. They laid out remote learning expectations, these can be requested from the parent council will be uploaded to the website as soon as possible.

5. Sustaining the school community
Discussion held and agreed to continue to post to the Friends of Lawfield to try and get engagement from parents and carers.  Move forward as soon as possible once the school reopens fully and lockdown lifts.
6. Easter craft competition
We are looking to run an easter craft completion online.  This will allow all children from nursery to P7 to take part. The aim is to be able to make something using items most people will have at home and we will supply items should anyone need them.  The competition will be free to enter will small prizes provided by the Friends of Lawfield.
7. School Bears
It was seen that a PTA had provided school bears to all their children. A discussion was held on ways to improve morale and ensure the children and parents who we are here.  It was decided that unfortunately the bears would be too expensive as we have not been able to fundraise however, we could perhaps send a postcard etc. This will depend on if the schools remain closed after February break or not. It was discussed that the bears may be an option as a keepsake for the P7 leavers.
8. Book Competition
It has been discussed that we will try a book competition for P4-P7.  Lindsay will discuss this with Tracey Strathearn to see if it can go ahead and Friends of Lawfield would supply prizes.
9. Any other business
The next meeting will be held on Thursday 25th February 2021 at 2pm via zoom.
Zena will issue zoom link to allow for the meeting to run longer than 40 minutes.
